Annual General Meeting of the West Sussex Fun Run League

To be held at Steyning Athletics Club, Sunday 24th November 2019, 10:00am.
Agenda

	
	
	By whom
	Duration

	1
	Introduction of all reps and welcome to any new reps.
	All
	10 mins

	2
	Short presentation by Mike Airey, organiser of the Three Forts Marathon, who would like help from clubs on the day of his race.
	Mike Airey
	10 mins

	3
	Items brought forward from 2018 AGM and half year meeting
wsfrlreps@googlegroups.com email set up
League information added to the website

Hove Hornets used an app to record numbers which other clubs were interested in.  https://www.sportstimingsolutions.co.uk/proscore.php
EA Guidelines on headphones.  Victoria to update.
	All
	15 mins

	4
a)

b)
	Review of 2019
Attendance figures etc.
Completers
	Phil

Jill
	10 mins
5 mins

	5
a)

b)
c)
d)
e)
	League Administration 
To confirm membership of clubs  CRC to hold an event for 2020
Confirmation of reps contact details   wsfrlreps@googlegroups.com
To confirm race fees for 2020
Scoring system

Smart Rrs
	All
	25 mins

	6
a)

b)
	League Finances
Review of accounts
Agreement of 2020 membership fees
	Ray
	10 mins

	7
	Election of officers and thanks for work done this year
	All
	5 mins

	8
a)

b)
	Looking forward to 2020
To agree the event programme for next year
Discussion of any potential clashes and gaps in the calendar
	Jill/All

	5 mins
10 mins

	9

	AOB
Marshal instructions in case of emergency
Making our races more environmentally friendly – cups, numbers, plastic tape.

Instructions for race marshals in case of an emergency and communication with HQ

BACs details on entry forms? 

CRC to put on a run for 2020 to be included in the League
Water at races, some unexpected weather conditions this year

Start of races – too wide at Goodwood, bottleneck at Highdown Hike
Medical cover

Smart Rrs/ Tail runner/ Fielding runners at home races
	All
A80
PH
A80

BH

FF

FF

FF

HHH

Hove H
	30 mins


	10
	Agree date and time for the half yearly meeting.  
	HH/All
	5 mins

	11
	Presentation of awards
	Ray/Victoria
	5 mins



2.5 hours
NOTES
4. Review of the year:
Attendance figures circulated by Phil.
2019 Completers names
5. League Administration
a) All clubs to continue with membership
b) Rep Contact Details: to be confirmed prior to AGM by email to Jill
c) There had been concern that some clubs are struggling to break even at their races.  Organisers should flag up issues before the next half year meeting so we can address this for 2021.  Race organisers contacted me to confirm their races are currently sustainable. This needs to be monitored so no one takes a loss.
Race fees for 2020: As agreed at the 2019 half yearly meeting fees will remain unchanged for 2020.  Note the higher entry on the day fee for seniors hoping to encourage entries in advance.
	
	Senior WSFRL
	Senior non-league
	Junior WSFRL
	Junior non-league

	In advance
	£3
	£7
	£1
	£1

	On the day
	£10
	£12
	£1
	£1


Please note ‘senior’ refers to the senior race and ‘junior’ refers to the junior race regardless of age.

This is the maximum permitted, not the minimum.
d) Scoring System: The scoring system has evolved over the years the League has been in operation.  The current system is for 25 participation points and 10 placement points (in percentage bands).  This seems to be working well and it is recommended to keep the scoring unchanged.  Phil has produced figures for ‘Improved Participation’ by percentage for both seniors and juniors.  Full description of the scoring system is on the League’s website: http://westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk
e) Chris Rowe (Worthing Harriers) has been helping to smooth out issues with the Smart Rrs program.  It seems there is a glitch that prevents automatic transfer of entries when clubs enter both seniors and juniors on the same sheet.  Please send separate senior/junior Club Entries to prevent this.

Please give any name changes to host club race secretaries on the day of their race, preferably before the start.
Race secretaries are not always club reps.  Check the entry form to ensure you send your entries to the correct person!

6.  League Finances
Ray Chick has prepared the League Accounts to reps prior to the meeting, to include proposed membership fees for clubs for 2020. Fees are for the calendar year 2020, and, once agreed, must be paid by the end of January 2020. Cheques made payable to West Sussex Fun Run League. 

7.  Election of Officers

Please let the current committee members know if you would like to stand in any of the following positions; Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer, Statistician and Website manager.

Thanks to Victoria, Jill, Ray, and Phil for their work this year.
Also, thanks to Chris Rowe (Worthing Harriers) for work done on the Smart Rrs program.

8.  Looking Forward to 2020
a) Event programme:  Attached is a first draft of the 2020 calendar based on the dates of this year’s races unless I’ve already been notified of a different proposed date.
Please try to get an even spread across the year and avoid having races on consecutive weekends or closer.
9.  Any other Business

Please notify Jill Renson of any other matters you wish to raise prior to the meeting if possible.

‘Speaking with the HHH chairman she raised the point of the price of the medical cover at the Great Walstead 5 and the cost I believe was £400.

She stated that we did not get a lot for our money but as with previous years it would have something on the agenda to see if we can have an arrangement for a one off payment covering all the races or failing that, grouping certain events together that are seen as a similar risk with similar number of entrants to get a better deal.’ From Julian Boyer HHH

1 - Update on the Smart Rrs spread-sheet - have the compatibility issues with newer versions of office (64bit) been resolved?

2 - Trail Runner/Injured Runners - Reminder to participants that should the Tail Runner/Marshall remove them from the run then they should not continue. Members who stayed to aid an injured runners stated they would withdraw and transport back to the start was arranged and the tail runner then continued. Consequently marshalls were then removed from the course as the tail runner passed. However the runners then decided to continue in the run and consequently got lost on the downs with fellow club members asking us to keep the finish open. This is a serious health and safety issue and all participants need to adhere to the marshall and tail runner instructions. If they are withdrawn then they should not continue and the finish will close when the tail runner comes through.

3 - Fielding runners on own races. Asides from a lead runner/tail runner should clubs be fielding runners on own races. This has been raised before and was deemed to be against the ethos of the league. However clubs have continued to do so. Some clubs do not have a large enough pool of members to field runners and marshalls. In which case should this be a more specific rule to ensure fairness all round?  From Kerry Moran Hove Hornets.
10.  Date of next meeting
If the draft calendar for 2020 is correct the half-way point will be after the Hove Hornet’s Stinger.  Is this a suitable date for the meeting and is there a room we able to use there?  (Matt Lambert)
11.  Presentation of Awards
Norman Cook Memorial Trophy, the Ray Chick award and banners to most improved junior and senior clubs.

Finally many thanks to Steve Jones and Steyning AC for the use of their clubhouse for this meeting.

